
Minutes of Wayland SWQC Meeting, October, 2011 

Prepared by Bob Goldsmith 

Present: Toni Moores, Tom Largy, Mike Lowery, Bob Goldsmith, Lin Bradford.  

1. The meeting came to order at 7:30 PM.   There was no public comment. 

2. Minutes of the previous meeting were approved 5-0. 

3. Dudley Pond 

a. The annual report to ConCom will be prepared by Mike and submitted shortly. 

b. The circulators are stored for the winter in the water near Mike’s home. 

c. Weed pulling for the season has ended and final invoices submitted.  Invoices were 
approved 5-0.  It was observed that areas previously spot-treated with Triclopyr had 
fewer plants than other areas.  A discussion was held about the possible need for spot 
treatment in 2012 or 2013, and costs for one treatment will be included in the FY13 
budget. 

d. A lengthy discussion was held about Nantucket regulations for septic system monitoring 
and control and potential applicability to Wayland’s Great Ponds.  No consensus was 
reached on how the committee might proceed with Town regulatory bodies, and this will 
discussion will be continued. 

4. North Pond.  

a. Mike and Toni’s comments on Lycott’s report to DCR were transmitted to Tom Flannery 
of DCR.  They will be incorporated in the report to ConCom.  

5. Heard Pond. 

a. Lycott’s report on water chestnut removal in 2011 has been submitted to ConCom. 

6. Annual report on committee activity submitted to the Town was approved, 5-0 

7. Initial FY13 budget discussion held.  Bob will prepare a draft for discussion/modification/approval 
at the next committee meeting on the 22nd.  

8. The committee voted 5-0 to adjourn at about 8:30 PM. 

 


